
Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

City of Broken Arrow

Meeting Agenda

City of Broken Arrow

Council Chambers

220 S 1st Street

Broken Arrow OK

74012

Chairperson Craig Thurmond

Vice Chair Richard Carter

Trustee Mike Lester

Trustee Johnnie Parks

Trustee Scott Eudey

Council ChambersTuesday, December 6, 2016

TIME: Immediately following the City Council Meeting which begins at 6:30 p.m.

1.  Call to Order

2.  Roll Call

3.  Consideration of Consent Agenda

Approval of Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Meeting Minutes of 

November 1, 2016

16-970A.

11-01-16 BAMA MinutesAttachments:

Approval of Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Meeting Minutes of 

November 7, 2016

16-973B.

11-07-16 BAMA MinutesAttachments:

Acknowledgement of submittal of the Broken Arrow/Lynn Lane Fiscal Year 

2016 Annual Pretreatment Report to the Department of Environmental 

Quality (DEQ)

16-1339C.

FY 2016 Lynn Lane Annual ReportAttachments:

Acknowledgment of submittal of the September through November 2016 

Pretreatment Report to the Regional Metropolitan Utility Authority (RMUA)

16-1365D.

Sep to Nov 2016 RMUA Report

Haikey Creek FY 2016 Annual Pretreatment Report to DEQ

Attachments:

Acknowledgement of submittal of the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority’s 

Water Supply Report for the month of October 2016

16-1382E.

Total Water Report-OctAttachments:
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Approval of bids received, award of the lowest responsible bid to Warren 

Cat for the purchase of a 13,700-16,000 pound Mini Excavator Caterpillar 

305.5E2 for the Street and Stormwater Department

16-1405F.

17.117 Mini Excavator bid tab-Attachments:

Approval of the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Claims List for 

December 06, 2016

16-848G.

12-06-16 BAMA CLAttachments:

4.  Consideration of Items Removed from Consent Agenda

5.  Public Hearings, Appeals, Presentations, Recognitions, Awards

Presentation and update on Long-Range Water Supply Plan16-1438A.

6.  General Authority Business - - NONE

7.  Executive Session - - NONE

8.  Adjournment

NOTICE:

If you wish to speak at this evening’s meeting, please fill out a “Request to Speak” 

form.  The forms are available from the City Clerk’s table or at the entrance door. 

Please turn in your form prior to the start of the meeting. Topics are limited to items 

on the currently posted agenda, or relevant business.

All cell phones and pagers must be turned OFF or operated SILENTLY during 

meetings.

Exhibits, petitions, pictures, etc., shall be received and deposited in case files to be 

kept at the Broken Arrow City Hall. If you are a person with a disability and need 

some accommodation in order to participate in this meeting, please contact the City 

Clerk at 918-259-2400 Ext. 5418 to make arrangements.

POSTED this _____day of ___________________, __________, at __________ 

a.m./p.m.

____________________________________________

City Clerk
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City of Broken Arrow

Fact Sheet

File #: 16-970, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority
Meeting of:  12-06-2016

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Office of the City Clerk
Title:

Approval of Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Meeting Minutes of November 1,
2016

Background: Minutes recorded for the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority meeting.

Cost: None

Prepared By: Lisa Blackford, City Clerk

Reviewed By: Russell Gale, Assistant City Manager-Administration

Beth Anne Wilkening, City Attorney

Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: Broken Arrow Municipal Authority minutes of November 1, 2016

Recommendation: Approve the minutes for the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority meeting of November
1, 2016.
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Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Minutes - 1 - 11/1/2016

City of Broken Arrow City Hall
220 S 1st Street

Minutes Broken Arrow OK

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority 74012

Chairman Craig Thurmond
Vice Chair Richard Carter

Trustee Mike Lester
Trustee Johnnie Parks

Trustee Scott Eudey

Tuesday, November 1, 2016 Council Chambers

1.  Call to Order
Chairman Craig Thurmond called the meeting to order at approximately 7:37 p.m.

2.  Roll Call
Present: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

3.  Consideration of Consent Agenda
Chairman Thurmond asked if there were any items to be removed from the Consent 
Agenda.  There being none, he asked for a motion.  

MOTION: A motion was made by Johnnie Parks, seconded by Scott Eudey. 
Move to approve the Consent Agenda as presented 
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

A. 16-967 Approval of Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Meeting Minutes of October 18, 
2016

B. 16-1297 Approval and authorization to purchase one grapple loader body from J&R 
Equipment as bid, pursuant to the Oklahoma statewide contract for garbage trucks, 
for the Sanitation Division

C. 16-1281 Notification of Change Orders with a value of less than $25,000 on public contracts

D. 16-842 Approval of the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Claims List for November 01, 
2016

4. Consideration of Items Removed from Consent Agenda
No items were removed from the Consent Agenda.  No action was required or taken.

5.  Public Hearings, Appeals, Presentations, Recognitions, Awards
There were no public hearings, appeals, presentations, recognitions, or awards.  

6.  General Authority Business
A. 16-1295 Consideration, discussion, and possible approval and authorization to purchase one 

56,000 gross vehicle weight (GVW) cab and chassis from Premier Truck, pursuant to 
the Oklahoma statewide vehicle contract, for the Sanitation Division
Lee Zirk, General Services Director, stated that the 56,000 GVW truck in question would 
be used to collect bulky waste on the refuse route, specifying that purchase of the grapple 
loader body had just been approved under item B in the Consent Agenda.  He explained 
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that on all contract purchases, the Purchasing Department tabulated a bid tab so that pricing 
of each and every truck available under the contract was plain to see.  Mr. Zirk pulled up 
the bid tabulation on the screen for all to see.  He pointed out the lowest priced truck 
available.  Consulting with the Fleet Management Department, he learned that they did not 
support purchase of that truck.  They recommended the next truck listed, a Freightliner 
International truck from Premier Truck, with the purchase price of $789.  Proceeding to 
the next page, Mr. Zirk highlighted their experiences in 2015 with the International trucks.  
Their records showed that there were a lot of warranty claims in connection with all six 
2015-model trash trucks used by the City.  They had experienced a lot of down time, with
one truck out of commission for 121 days.  Since International hadn’t made any particular 
changes from their 2015 models, they were apprehensive that if they purchased another 
International truck they would be dealing with the same kind of inadequacies in
performance.  For those reasons, he and staff were recommending purchase of the 
Freightliner International truck.

Trustee Parks stated if they had a preference that could be put in the bid request he wouldn’t 
see any problem with the purchase, but he wondered if the bad experiences they had were 
reason enough not to take the lowest bid.  Chairman Thurmond and Mr. Zirk pointed out 
that six different trucks had presented problems.  Chairman Thurmond asked City Attorney 
Beth Anne Wilkenings opinion on the matter.  Ms. Wilkening stated that they could get 
into a situation where they automatically excluded that particular bidder from bidding on 
all projects, which was a drastic step.  In order to do so, they would have to go through a 
very exhaustive process to avoid compromising due process rights.  By going with the 
second lowest bidder under the circumstances, they had outlined to her satisfaction, all the
concerns they had with those particular vehicles.  The company had been given the 
opportunity to be considered for the bid and it was more defensible to handle the matter in 
that manner.   

Trustee Lester commented that taking into account the down time they had experienced, 
the difference in price between the lowest and second lowest bids did not justify their going 
with the lowest bid.  Trustee Eudey cited the difference to be less than $1,000.  Mr. Zirk 
elaborated that having to address issues covered by warranty entailed two mechanics 
having to take the time to go to the dealer to drop the truck off, and a return trip after the 
truck was serviced, also.  He pointed out that sometimes the truck would have to be towed.  
Furthermore, when the warranty expired they would still have to live with the trucks and 
reoccurring problems.  Trustee Eudey inquired if they had had experience with the 
Freightliner trucks.  Mr. Zirk replied that they had, and although he could not say that they 
were perfect trucks, they were better than what they were currently experiencing with the 
International trucks.  Ms. Wilkening added that the issue was distinguishable from the 
public competitive bidding act and their Code of Ordinances took into consideration a 
variety of factors, including performance or prior experience.  She was confident that the 
proposed vehicle represented the most advantageous purchase for citizens and the 
Municipal Authority.  City Manager Michael Spurgeon said he was in agreement based on 
the amount of time they were spending on maintenance, according to a conversation he had 
had with Lee Zirk.  Trustee Parks said he just wanted to be sure because he had spent many 
months in Court over their practices with regard to bidding.                      

MOTION: A motion was made by Scott Eudey, seconded by Mike Lester. 
Move to approve purchase of one 56,000 gross vehicle weight (GVW) cab and chassis 
from Premier Truck, pursuant to the Oklahoma statewide vehicle contract The 
motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond
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7.  Executive Session
There was no Executive Session.  

8.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:44 p.m.

MOTION: A motion was made by Johnnie Parks, seconded by Mike Lester. 
Move to adjourn 
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

Attest:

________________________ ___________________________
Chairman Secretary



City of Broken Arrow

Fact Sheet

File #: 16-973, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority
Meeting of:  12-06-2016

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Office of the City Clerk
Title:

Approval of Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Meeting Minutes of November 7,
2016

Background: Minutes recorded for the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority meeting.

Cost: None

Prepared By: Lisa Blackford, City Clerk

Reviewed By: Russell Gale, Assistant City Manager of Administration

Beth Anne Wilkening, City Attorney

Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: Broken Arrow Municipal Authority minutes of November 7, 2016

Recommendation: Approve the minutes from Broken Arrow Municipal Authority meeting of November 7,
2016.
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City of Broken Arrow City Hall
220 S 1st Street

Minutes Broken Arrow OK

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority 74012

Chairman Craig Thurmond
Vice Chair Richard Carter

Trustee Mike Lester
Trustee Johnnie Parks

Trustee Scott Eudey

Monday, November 7, 2016 Council Chambers

1.  Call to Order
Chairman Craig Thurmond called the meeting to order at approximately 7:52 p.m.

2.  Roll Call
Present: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

3.  Consideration of Consent Agenda
Chairman Thurmond asked if there were any items to be removed from the Consent 
Agenda.  There being none, he asked for a motion.  

MOTION: A motion was made by Mike Lester, seconded by Richard Carter. 
Move to approve the Consent Agenda as presented 
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

A. 16-1363 Approval and authorization to execute a Professional Consultant Agreement with 
Holloway, Updike and Bellen, Inc. (HUB) for Water Distribution Storage Tank 
Mixing Improvements

B. 16-845 Approval of the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Claims List for November 7, 
2016

4. Consideration of Items Removed from Consent Agenda
No items were removed from the Consent Agenda.  No action was required or taken.

5.  Public Hearings, Appeals, Presentations, Recognitions, Awards
There were no public hearings, appeals, presentations, recognitions, or awards.  

6.  General Authority Business
A. 16-1260 Consideration, discussion, and possible approval and authorization to execute 

Resolution Number 944; a resolution repealing and replacing Resolution Number 555 
and approving and adopting a financial policy for the Broken Arrow Municipal 
Authority relating to maintaining Emergency Reserve Fund Balance
Finance Director Tom Caldwell recalled that in 2007/2008 the City Council approved 
Resolution Number 944, requiring a 180-day Emergency Reserve Fund balance, based on 
the first six months expenditures of the previous year.  It included not only operations and 
maintenance but all debt service and all capital outlay.  The new Resolution which they 
were recommending for approval, reduced the required Emergency Reserve Fund balance 
to 90 days.  It would retain capital outlay, operations and maintenance, but eliminate debt
service associated with the Oklahoma Water Resources Board (OWRB) loans which 



Broken Arrow Municipal Authority Minutes - 2 - 11/7/2016

referred to as FAP loans under the Financial Assistance Plan.  Those loans had a one-year 
reserve balance already built into the bond issue, so that they already had the last year of 
payment on the bonds, plus in an emergency they could draw from that money to pay debt 
service.  He believed that there was a policy also, that they were not recommending 
necessarily, for the first three months of the year.  What would happen before with the six 
months of Emergency Reserve Fund balance, was when they had a debt service payment 
of over $1 million in principal, it only hit once a year and they had to keep $1 million in 
the balance because they hit in the first six months.  Additionally, depending on when they 
spent their capital, if they purchased a number of trucks, say, in the first six months of the 
year, it would all count towards the calculation of the Reserve balance.  In a way, the 
previous policy inflated the amount that was actually necessary or what they would deem 
necessary to meet their needs.  Mr. Caldwell and his staff thought the change to 90 days 
was an appropriate response, which would allow them to keep the rates a bit more stable, 
and would fill their needs.        

MOTION: A motion was made by Johnnie Parks, seconded by Mike Lester. 
Move to approve Resolution Number 944 and authorize its execution
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

B. 16-1371 Consideration, discussion, and possible approval and authorization to execute 
Resolution Number 957; a resolution agreeing to file an Amended Application with 
the Oklahoma Water Resources Board (“OWRB”) for Financial Assistance through 
the State Loan Program, with the loan proceeds being for the purpose of paying for 
costs related to design, construction, and inspection of water and sewer system 
improvements; designating a previously paid application fee; designating legal and 
financial professionals to assist in the application process; authorizing the Chairman 
and Secretary to execute certain application documents; and containing other 
provisions related thereto
Assistant City Manager of Operations Ken Schwab recalled that on September 20th BAMA 
approved a Resolution for an application to go before the Oklahoma Water Resources 
Board (OWRB) for some water and sewer projects.  One of the amounts was $20,200.000.  
He reported that in the interim, staff took a look at the Timber Brook lift station, which 
was supposed to collect wastewater from new school being constructed.  The plan had been 
to upgrade the 209th lift station and the Timber Brook lift station accordingly, before the 
next school opened, there being two schools planned for the site.  Staff realized that it 
needed to go ahead and get construction going immediately, which led them to consider 
amending the application amount by adding about $1.4 million.  Secondly, they needed to 
add some mixers in their ground storage tank at Tiger Hill, and possibly Battle Creek, to 
help the residual disinfectant.  The total cost of that was less than $2 million.  Fortunately, 
OWRB waived some of the reserve requirements, so that the actual amendment to the 
application was for $800,000 only, covering the two projects.  Essentially, the City was 
still putting in almost $2 million itself, but the OWRB had waived some of the reserve that 
the City had had to hold previously.  In summary, were only asking for the amount to go 
from $20,200,000 to $21 million, with the rest of the application remaining as the initially.

MOTION: A motion was made by Mike Lester, seconded by Richard Carter. 
Move to approve Resolution Number 957 and authorize its execution
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

7.  Executive Session
There was no Executive Session.  
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8.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:59 p.m.

MOTION: A motion was made by Johnnie Parks, seconded by Scott Eudey. 
Move to adjourn 
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5 - Scott Eudey, Johnnie Parks, Mike Lester, Richard Carter, Craig Thurmond

Attest:

________________________ ___________________________
Chairman Secretary



City of Broken Arrow

Fact Sheet

File #: 16-1339, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 12-06-16

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Utilities Department
Title:

Acknowledgement of submittal of the Broken Arrow/Lynn Lane
Fiscal Year 2016 Annual Pretreatment Report to the Department of
Environmental Quality (DEQ)

Background:

The City of Broken Arrow is required by Oklahoma Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (OPDES) Permit
No. 0040053 to operate a pretreatment program in accordance with Section 402(b)(8) of the Clean Water Act,
the general pretreatment regulations (40 CFR 403) and the provisions of the approved industrial pretreatment
program. In the month of October, the City of Broken Arrow is required to submit a status report to the
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) of the pretreatment program activities for the previous 12
months. City pretreatment staff submitted an annual report to DEQ outlining pretreatment activities for
significant industrial users that discharge wastewater to the Lynn Lane wastewater treatment basin. The report
is for the period of October 2015 to September 2016.

The following is a summary of the report:

The industrial user survey is continually updated in Broken Arrow. All non-residential utility accounts are
required to fill out a one-page survey as a part of their application for service. The survey is then forwarded to
the pretreatment office for review. No new industrial user permits were added to the Broken Arrow
pretreatment program as a result of the surveys.

All influent and effluent priority pollutant scans performed in the last 12 months were below maximum
allowable headworks limitations and Oklahoma limits for water quality standards. No industrial users in the
Lynn Lane wastewater treatment basin were significantly non-compliant in this timeframe. Blue Bell is
currently non-compliant with City of Broken Arrow pretreatment standards, but does not meet the
qualifications for significant non-compliance. Un-permitted discharges from Blue Bell Creameries put strain
on the treatment process at Lynn Lane Wastewater Treatment Plant. City staff drafted a consent order that will
be presented to Broken Arrow Municipal Authority next month.

Broken Arrow pretreatment staff works hard to educate residents and businesses about wastewater pollution
prevention.   A summary of the FY 2016 pollution prevention efforts is included in the report.

Staff recommends that the Authority acknowledge submittal of the Broken Arrow/Lynn Lane FY 2016 Annual
Pretreatment Report to the DEQ.

City of Broken Arrow Printed on 12/2/2016Page 1 of 2
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File #: 16-1339, Version: 1

Cost: None

Prepared By: Lauren Wilson, Pretreatment Coordinator

Reviewed By: Anthony Daniel, Director of Utilities Department

                                    Legal Department

                                    Assistant City Manager- Operations

Approved By: Michael Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: Broken Arrow/Lynn Lane FY 2016 Annual Pretreatment Report

Recommendation:

Acknowledge submittal of the Broken Arrow/Lynn Lane FY 2016 Annual Pretreatment Report to the DEQ.
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City of Broken Arrow

Fact Sheet

File #: 16-1365, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 12-06-16

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Utilities Department
Title:

Acknowledgment of submittal of the September through November
2016 Pretreatment Report to the Regional Metropolitan Utility
Authority (RMUA)

Background:

City of Broken Arrow pretreatment staff prepared a quarterly report to the Regional Metropolitan Utility
Authority (RMUA) outlining pretreatment activities for significant industrial users and food handling
establishments discharging wastewater to the Haikey Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant. The activities listed
are for September through November 2016.

The following is a summary of the report:

All Broken Arrow significant industrial users (SIU) in the Haikey Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant basin are
in compliance with City of Broken Arrow pretreatment regulations as listed in the Broken Arrow discharge
permits and municipal code.

Mandatory industrial user monitoring reports were received by the due dates, and laboratory analysis were in
compliance with permit requirements. Surcharges for bio-chemical oxygen demand (BOD), total suspended
solids (TSS), and oil & grease above residential thresholds were issued to Unifirst for September laboratory
analysis in the amount of $4,701.65 and for October laboratory analysis in the amount of $4,268.45.

Pretreatment staff submitted the RMUA/Haikey Creek FY 2016 annual pretreatment report to the DEQ. The
report is attached for your review. Please devote special attention to the pollution prevention efforts taking
place.

City staff is working on several best management practice programs aimed at giving specialized operating
procedures to commercial entities that have a potential to discharge pollutants of concern into the publicly
owned treatment works. Auto shop inspections are now underway. City staff is looking for hazardous/waste
disposal manifests and distributing best management practice signs that auto shop management can post for
employees to view. A carwash questionnaire and database were developed to track oil/water separator and
sand trap maintenance schedules. City staff is offering assistance to management at the carwashes who have
been experiencing illegal dumping.

City of Broken Arrow staff continues to make good progress on the Fats, Oil and Grease (FOG) program. One
hundred and twenty food handling establishment inspections were performed this quarter. Special attention
City of Broken Arrow Printed on 12/2/2016Page 1 of 2
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File #: 16-1365, Version: 1

hundred and twenty food handling establishment inspections were performed this quarter. Special attention
was devoted to establishments that had violations during previous inspections. Grease-related sanitary sewer
overflows are being tracked and areas of concern are being targeted for community awareness efforts. Cooking
oil collection bottles and pollution prevention brochures are being distributed to residents and commercial
property management. Residents are encouraged to recycle vegetable based cooking oil at one of the City’s
two locations.

Staff recommends that the Authority acknowledge the September through November 2016 Pretreatment Report
to the Regional Metropolitan Utility Authority.

Cost: $0

Prepared By: Lauren Wilson, Pretreatment Coordinator

Reviewed By: Anthony Daniel, Director of Utilities Department

                                    Legal Department

                                    Assistant City Manager- Operations

Approved By: Michael Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: September through November 2016 Pretreatment Report to RMUA

                                    RMUA/Haikey Creek FY 2016 Annual Pretreatment Report to DEQ

Recommendation:

Acknowledge submittal of the September through November 2016 Pretreatment Report to the Regional

Metropolitan Utility Authority.
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City of Broken Arrow

Fact Sheet

File #: 16-1382, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 12-06-2016

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Department of Utilities
Title: ..title

Acknowledgement of submittal of the Broken Arrow Municipal
Authority’s Water Supply Report for the month of October 2016

Background:

In an effort to provide the Authority and the Public more information with respect to our community’s water
usage, the Utilities Department Staff has prepared a Total Water Supply Report that records total daily water
usage, as well as monthly water volume delivered to the community.

Over the course of the first ten (10) months of the year, the Maximum Water Plant Production Day was 20.5
million gallons per day (MGD) recorded on June 22, 2016. The Average Day usage through the end of October
is 12.6 MGD. Total water treated at the plant up to the end of October is 3,716.9 million gallons (MG). Total
water purchased from Tulsa is 95.0 MG.

The new 61st Tulsa connection was turned on August 4, 2016, and this additional supply supplements the 41st

Street connection.  Water Treatment Plant staff turn on/off both Tulsa connections to meet system demand.

This report will be updated on a monthly basis. Staff recommends the Authority acknowledge submittal of the
Report.

Cost: None

Prepared By: Anthony C. Daniel, Director of Utilities

Reviewed By: Utilities Department

                                    Assistant City Manager-Operations

                                    Legal Department

Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: Monthly Report

Recommendation:
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Acknowledge submittal of the Water Supply Report for October 2016.
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Day\Mon Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
1 8.4 9.7 8.6 9.3 9.9 10.8 18.0 16.9 12.4 13.5
2 8.7 8.2 8.3 8.9 10.2 10.5 18.3 15.9 14.1 13.9
3 8.8 8.5 8.0 10.3 9.7 10.1 13.9 17.4 13.3 15.1
4 9.1 8.8 8.4 11.7 10.9 9.5 14.7 17.1 14.0 13.5
5 8.6 8.8 9.2 11.7 11.4 11.4 15.0 16.8 16.0 12.7
6 8.6 8.4 9.2 10.0 12.3 12.7 18.3 11.7 16.0 12.5
7 8.4 8.7 9.2 12.3 13.1 11.8 16.4 14.7 16.6 13.7
8 8.7 9.5 8.4 11.9 11.7 13.8 17.8 14.7 16.4 10.7
9 8.3 9.5 8.3 11.2 10.5 15.2 18.2 12.5 13.2 12.5
10 8.4 9.3 7.2 11.3 10.3 15.6 15.5 15.2 11.3 12.6
11 9.0 8.8 8.5 10.3 12.5 15.6 18.8 14.9 13.4 12.8
12 8.6 9.1 6.2 10.3 11.8 14.9 15.1 15.9 14.5 11.4
13 8.8 8.7 7.3 10.1 12.8 15.7 17.9 15.4 13.6 13.0
14 8.4 9.0 7.7 9.6 11.8 14.8 13.6 16.9 14.7 14.2
15 6.9 9.7 8.8 11.3 12.2 17.3 11.2 15.3 12.8 12.1
16 7.0 9.5 8.5 9.9 11.5 19.3 16.1 15.5 12.5 11.9
17 9.3 10.6 9.1 9.9 9.6 19.4 15.8 17.7 13.4 12.9
18 9.2 10.1 9.2 9.5 10.1 18.7 17.0 16.4 14.0 12.3
19 9.2 9.7 7.4 7.9 10.0 16.5 16.4 15.9 15.2 11.4
20 7.8 10.3 9.3 8.9 10.5 17.7 17.3 13.0 15.4 12.7
21 9.0 10.3 9.7 8.9 9.5 19.1 16.4 15.2 16.1 12.3
22 9.1 10.2 9.7 9.7 11.9 20.5 17.7 16.4 15.8 10.9
23 8.4 8.3 9.5 10.0 10.3 19.6 17.9 15.8 15.1 12.9
24 8.9 8.2 9.7 10.8 9.8 16.8 17.6 16.2 14.5 12.7
25 9.4 8.4 9.9 10.9 9.7 16.2 17.3 18.4 13.1 12.2
26 8.6 8.5 9.3 9.5 10.2 16.3 16.5 15.2 12.5 11.6
27 8.3 8.7 9.4 9.5 10.0 17.7 15.6 17.0 13.3 10.4
28 9.0 9.4 9.9 10.3 10.3 18.4 16.1 17.5 13.2 11.9
29 8.8 9.4 10.3 8.8 10.2 18.4 15.3 17.4 14.1 11.9
30 8.5 7.7 8.9 10.8 17.5 15.5 12.4 15.0 11.6
31 9.4 8.7 10.4 14.3 13.3 11.7

Mon. Total 267.6 266.3 270.6 303.6 335.9 471.8 505.5 484.6 425.5 385.5

Plant Avg. Day 8.6 9.2 8.7 10.1 10.8 15.7 16.3 15.6 14.2 12.4
Monthly Purchase 2.0 0.0 2.4 0.9 0.0 4.9 35.8 43.2 1.5 4.4

Total Month 269.6 266.3 273.0 304.5 335.9 476.7 541.3 527.8 427.0 389.9
Total Avg. Day 8.7 9.2 8.8 10.1 10.8 15.9 17.5 17.0 14.2 12.6

20.5

12.2

6.2

12.5

Notes:
(1) Actual take is calculated from the billing records for the individual month.

Total System Annual Avg. Day (MGD):

Total Water Usage - 2016

Total Finished Water (MG): 3,811.9

Verdigris Finished Water (MG):

Tulsa Purchase Water (MG) (1):

Plant Annual Max. Day (MGD):

  Plant Annual Min. Day (MGD):

3,716.9

95.0 Plant Annual Avg. Day (MGD):

Prepared by: Jimmy Helms 
Water Plant Manager

11/15/2016
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Fact Sheet

File #: 16-1405, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 12-06-16

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Street and Stormwater Department
Title:

Approval of bids received, award of the lowest responsible bid to
Warren Cat for the purchase of a 13,700-16,000 pound Mini
Excavator Caterpillar 305.5E2 for the Street and Stormwater
Department

End

Background:

The Street and Stormwater Department has requested and sought bid for one 13,000-16,000 lb. mini excavator.
Fourteen vendors were solicited to bid this min excavator, and a total of five bids were received. One of the
five bids received failed to meet specifications. Warren Cat submitted a bid for a Caterpillar 305.5E2 mini
excavator that met specifications. Base pricing and warranty information are reflected in the attached bid
tabulation.  The bid tabulation also includes all vendors submitting bids for this equipment.

Staff has reviewed the proposals and recommends awarding the lowest and the most advantageous bid to
Warren Cat for the purchase of a 13,700-16,000 lb. Mini Excavator Caterpillar 305.5E2.

Funds for this purchase have been appropriated and are available in the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority
(BAMA) fund in the amount of $75,000.  (Project No. 175305 Acct. No. 020-5305-438.70-03)

Staff recommends awarding the lowest responsible bid to Warren Cat.

Cost: $68,792.00

Prepared By: Steve Arant, P.E., Director of Street and Stormwater

Reviewed By: Finance Department

                                    Assistant City Manager

                                    Legal Department

Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: Bid tabulation on bid 17.117
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Recommendation:

Award the lowest responsible bid to Warren Cat for the purchase of a Caterpillar Mini Excavator.
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Item Central New Holland Yellowhouse Warren Cat Darr Equipment WhiteStar Machinery

Specification New Holland E55B John Deere 60G Caterpillar 305.5E2 JCB 67C-1 Bobcat E-63

13700-16000 Lb. Mini Excavator 63,850.00 64,045.18 65,200.00 72,988.00 67,918.00

Options

Auxiliary hyd. Circuit 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1,583.22

Quick change system n/a 3,400.00 0.00 4,525.00 0.00

Keyless start & stop n/a n/a 0.00 489.00 0.00

Angle dozer blade n/a 3,675.00 2,237.00 4,525.00 n/a

Additional keys ea. 2.00 6.57 3.00 5.00 5.00

3 Foot bucket 1,585.00 1,188.79 1,352.00 1,300.00 1,151.40

3 foot bucket w/hydraulic thumb 4,385.00 2,908.70 0.00 1,300.00 0.00

Tinted windows 0.00 495.00 0.00 800.00 n/a

Total 69,822.00 75,719.24 68,792.00 85,932.00 70,657.62

Meet Specs. No Yes Yes Yes Yes

Delivery 30 days 45 days 70 days 90 days 45 days

Warranty 1 yr
2yr/2K hour Powertrain 

& Hyd. 1yr 2yr/2k hour 1yr
Notes                                              
Account #020 5305 438 70 03                                 
Project #175305                          
Budget amount  $ 75,000.00                             

Engine HP less than 
specified                               
Weight of machine less 
than specified                     
vendor does not offer 
options # 2, 3, 4, 

(Option #3)  Vendor 
does not offer keyless 
start and stop

Vendor offers all 
Options and added 
some extra options to 
consider.                     
Low bid and most 
adventaegous to 
purchase

Vendor offers battery 
of a smaller size than 
specified                      
Vendor offers all 
Options

(Option #4)Vendor 
does not offer Angle 
Dozer Blade                       
(Option #8)Vendor 
does not offer tinted 
windows.

Bids sent to 14 vendors

                                                                           13700-16000 Lb. Mini Excavator

                                                                                          Bid# 17.117    

                                                                                   Bid opening 11-02-16
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City of Broken Arrow

Fact Sheet

File #: 16-1438, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 12-06-2016

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: Office of the City Manager
Title:

Presentation and update on Long-Range Water Supply Plan

Background:

More than ten (10) years ago, as our water purchase contract with the Oklahoma Ordnance Works
Authority (OOWA) neared expiration, the City Council along with the Authority recognized the need to
develop a long-term plan of action and a strategy to ensure our community obtained an adequate and
sufficient water supply for our customers. On February 16, 2004, the City Council established a Long
Range Water Supply Committee and tasked it with the responsibility to study the community’s then
current-day water supply system, develop and analyze water supply alternatives, and make
recommendations to the water supply system in order to provide adequate and sufficient water for our
community for a 50-year planning horizon. On March 6, 2006, the City Council adopted the Committee’s
recommendations.

As a direct result of the Committee’s efforts and the Council’s action, the City began evaluation and
analysis of the Verdigris River water source and followed with the subsequent design and construction of
a new 20 million gallons a day (MGD) micro-filtration membrane water treatment facility and system
improvements including a supplemental water connection with the Tulsa Metropolitan Utility Authority
(TMUA). Recently, the City constructed a second supplemental water connection with TMUA improving
the community’s overall water supply capabilities to approximately 28 plus MGD and providing a
secondary source in case of unforeseen situations.

In May 2016, the Authority entered into an agreement with HDR, Inc., the professional consulting firm
engaged for the community’s water supply improvements, to incorporate our existing water supply line
network that once served as our treated water supply line from OOWA to the city but was rendered
inactive once the new plant came on-line in April of 2014 into our Water Master Plan. On November 28,
2016, HDR met with Staff and presented five (5) detailed alternatives including capital costs as well as
operational costs associated with each alternative.

The OOWA water supply line truly serves as a potential conduit not only to the City of Broken Arrow, but
also to the Tulsa metropolitan area. This water supply line coupled with our water treatment plant and
facilities may provide the community with several interesting and potential rewarding opportunities.

Staff intends to distribute the final draft report due by the end of the year to the Authority members and
then schedule a subsequent work study session in the part of 2017 once the Authority has had an
opportunity to examine the report.
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Cost: None

Prepared By: Kenneth D. Schwab, P.E., CFM, Assistant City Manager

Reviewed By: Utilities Department

                                    Engineering and Construction

                                    Legal Department

Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: None

Recommendation:

As directed by the Authority
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